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MINUTES 
 

PENDING - THESE MINUTES WERE APPROVED BY THE SECTION CHAIR AND ARE 
PENDING APPROVAL BY THE MEDICAL DIRECTORS SECTION AT THE ACEP25 MEETING. 

ANY CHANGES WILL APPEAR IN THE MINUTES OF THAT MEETING. 
 
 
Participants 
 
Section members participating for all or part of the meeting included: Bruce Lo, chair; Zac Rasmussen; 
Matthew Sarasin; Hans House; Carl Piel; Amber Mcpherson; Adriana Coleska; Reinier Van Tonder; 
Whitney Turner; Vivek Parwani; Lynne McCullough; Carla Laos MD; Wes Zeger; Daniel Bickley; Ryan 
Keay; Tony Cirillo; Ugo Ezenkwele. 
 
Others participating for all or part of the meeting included: James Murphy; David Riggs; Kaeli 
Vandertulip, ACEP staff. 
 
 
Agenda 
 
• Business meeting 

o Council Update      Bruce Lo, MD, MBA, RDMS, FACEP 
o Medical Directors Leadership Team 2023-25  Bruce Lo, MD, MBA, RDMS, FACEP 

§ Dr. Wes Zeger, DO, FACEP – Chair Elect 
§ Dr. Daniel Bickley, MD, MBA – News Editor/Secretary  

• Longevity Awards      Bruce Lo, MD, MBA, RDMS, FACEP 
• Elsevier Presentation         
• Emergency Department Accreditation Program Update Marianne Gausche-Hill, MD, FACEP 
• Adjourn to Networking and Pub Crawl 

 
 

Major Points Discussed 
 
Dr. Lo welcomed everyone to the meeting and provided an update from the Council meeting, which was 
held for two days just prior to the section meeting. Dr. Lo also introduced the section officers. Dr. Lo 
discussed projects over the past year as well as feedback going forward. 
 
Following the introductions, Dr. Lo announced the recipients of the section’s longevity awards. This 
year’s recipients are William B. Felegi, DO, FACEP, 5 years; Deepak Vatti, MD, FACEP, 5 years; Carl A. 
Piel, Jr., DO, FACEP, 10 years. 
 
Dr. Lo then introduced Elsevier, which was the sponsor for this year’s section meeting. They presented 
information on their AI product and answered questions from the audience. 
 



Dr. Lo introduced Dr. Keay as the newly elected ACEP board member. Dr. Keay gave a brief introduction 
and update. Dr. Lo also introduced Dr. Cirillo, newly elected ACEP president-elect. 
 
Unfortunately, Dr. Gausche-Hill, chair of ACEP’s new emergency department accreditation program, was 
unable to attend and provide an update on  the program’s status. 
 
With no more business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned, so attendees could attend the Section 
Crawl. 
 
 
 


